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Chapter Development/ Sherman Oaks Street Fair:         

Yesterday 10-15-23, our chorus members performed at the Sherman Oaks Street Fair for the first time in several years. We also purchased a vendor’s booth at the Fair. WHAT A DAY!  They had it set up where all the vendors had to arrive early in the morning, be assigned their space, unload all their supplies and equipment, then park their car in the neighborhood.  Toni picked up Tom,  then drove to Sherman Oaks to get our assigned space number. At 7:00 AM. Tom sent me our designated number. Toni unloaded her canopy with hold down weights, chairs, a box of 100 CDs., and most of my set-up supplies. Then parked her car on Kester Ave. Toni then called me, and I drove to Sherman Oaks and helped her set everything up. When I arrived at our space, I could not believe what I saw and heard. We were the closest booth to the stage, with the loudest music and speakers blasting away. This went on all day. Most of our people did not arrive until after 10:00 AM. There were a few positive things I should mention. We were near the portable potties and close to Pavilions Market. Also, the all-day parking in the neighborhood was within walking distance. Our quartets got to sing in between the acts. Being close to the stage, we got to talk to the kids and their teachers from Louis Armstrong Middle School, Pacoima Middle School, and Champs Charter High School of the Arts. We got several people to sign our contact list for our Fall Show, and future events. We also received positive response from the audience when we finally performed on the stage at 3:00 PM. It was a very long day for Toni, Tom, and I. THANKS TO TONI FOR BEING THERE FOR THE CHORUS, AND ALL HER HARD WORK THROUGHOUT THE DAY. Quote: from Tom, “We won’t do this ever again”.

ONEgeneration Encino Farmers Market Sing-Out:

On Sunday 10-8-23 our chorus performed at the ONEgen.Encino Farmers Market. When we got to our space it was covered with buckets of flowers and plants. We finally got the vendor to remove them. Then Mark forgot to bring his table. Luckly, I know the director of ONEgen. Adult & Childcare Center on a first name basic. Amber, happily let us use her centers folding table.
We still have an ongoing invitation at the market to perform on the 2nd, 4th, and 5th Sundays of the month throughout the year.

Membership/Candidates: 
Just when we got all excited about getting our 3 new transfers, Joel, Sean, and David. Joel has moved away.  Sean will be back some time in November. David is a real asset to the bass section.
We still have our 2 candidates, Jesse, and Casey. They are both currently working on the repertoire audition song. 
Jonathan Burns?  He still has not passed his first Barber Polecat Audition. Hopefully he will.

Good of the Chapter: Keep up the good work. Ben Marder, MVP. 10-16-23
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